FINAL

Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Virtual Meeting-Remote Participation

December 14, 2021
Present:
Karen Raus (KAR),  Cindy Brown (CB), Thomas Schmitt (TS),  Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB),  Gary Carreiro (GC), Kevin Rioux (KR)

Absent:
Hugh Morton (HM), Bob McCarthy (BM), Tracy Priestner (TP)

Also Present:
Nicole Pearsall (NP), Interim Town Accountant

KAR opened the meeting at 6:30 p.m. 

KAR read the following:
Under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) – Meeting being recorded. Pursuant to Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, §18, and the Governor’s March 15, 2020 Order imposing strict limitations on the number of people that may gather in one place, this meeting of the Westport Finance Committee is being conducted via remote participation. No in-person attendance of members of the public will be permitted, but every effort will be made to ensure that the public can adequately access the proceedings as provided for in the Order.

A reminder that persons who would like to listen to or view this meeting while in progress may do so by following the remote links: https:// meet.google.com/ran-orck-cig dial in to this number: +1 321-442-0295‬ PIN: 667 517 357#
1.  FY2023 BUDGET MEETINGS:


A. REGISTRAR OF VOTERS:
Bernadette Oliver (BO), Town Clerk, was in attendance to discuss the FY23 budget.  She spoke about a level service budget with contractual increases and increased expenses due to added elections.  GC thanked her for a salary survey she included.  Budget “B” would include a salary increase only.  NP asked if the budget included the increase in the minimum wage for poll workers.  She said it did not.  GC said the administrator should be notified.  


B. TOWN CLERK:
BO also presented the Town Clerk budget for FY23.  Budget “A” is level with contractual increases.  Budget “B” has an increase if the state law changes for early mail in voting.  The legislature is still working out the details.  She would also like to increase salaries.  When increased to 40 hours, wages are not comparable with other towns.  KAR said that is a common theme with all positions in town.  We lack the funds now but are asking for Budget “B” so we can add all these increases and attempt an override.  KAR asked about the increase in beach passes.  BO said that the previous administrator had looked into contracting with a vendor but the process that they go through to check if eligible for passes is extensive and an outside contractor would not have access to the information.  KAR asked about online applications or payments.  BO said they have not.  They only take cash or checks at the moment.  BO said the increase in passes were approximately 1k.


C. LIBRARY:
George Ripley (GR),  Library Director, was in attendance to present the FY23 budget.  He introduced himself, as he was just employed July 1st.  He said they are still scaling back services, just reopening, impacted by both COVID and the new school construction.  They have been closed longer than other towns and are working hard to lure Westporters back.  Budget “A” has minimal contractual increases and increase to clerks hours.  Budget “B” there is an increase in aides, contribution to SAILS and increase to buy more books.  Most books are paid by donations and trust funds.  


D. SHELLFISH:
Chris Leonard (CL), Director of Marine Services, was in attendance to present the budget for FY23.  It is level funded.  All non-union employees, so just a 2% increase.  He spoke on all the work he does to seed the river.  He receives a generous donation each year for this.  Budget “B” has small increase for repairs to the office shack and travel for reimbursing for use of personal vehicles.


E. MARINE ENTERPRISE:
CL said the increase is 2% for personnel.  There is also an increase to the insurance for the rescue boats.  He has been working slowly on upgrading the wharf/docks.  He is receiving a grant for replacing the shore power pedastals for the electricity for dock boats.  Once done, it should last 20-40 years.  Within the next 5 years, there will be a significant need for major repair or replace of the docks.


F. REVENUE:
KAR said there was no change at this time.  GC asked for the status of free cash.  NP said that the consultant will be in next week and hopefully will have an estimate.  She also mentioned that the tax rate was set today by the state.
2.  OVERRIDE DISCUSSION:
TS said that he shared a very interesting publication.  It is quite old but does a good job of the long term effect of prop 2 ½ and the limitations.  CB said it would be good to update the numbers and reach out to someone to update this information.  GC says the Mass website has lots of data.  We should work on building a database of 10 years of expenses.  NP said she would work on getting some of the information to the committee to add to the database.  
3.  TOWN ACCOUNTANT OFFICE & RECORDING CLERK:
NP gave an update.  She said there wasn't much to report.  She said Eric is assisting on state reporting and she is working on getting FY22 back on track.  KAR congratulated NP on her appointment as Town Accountant.  NP said they have posted the Assistant position on the website, indeed and MMA website as well as in-house, since it is a union position.  She regretfully also informed the committee, with her appointment, she would no longer be able to continue as the recording clerk for the Fincom.  She would stay as long as needed til a replacement could be found.  She would be in attendance at the Fincom meetings as the Town Accountant.  She suggested the committee look at the job description to update it the the current responsibilities and ask the Selectboard to post the position as soon as possible.
4.  LIAISON REPORTS:
CB said they held the first meeting of the Campground Committee.  The school had put in a request for the Selectboard to allow them to use the grounds for emergency access to the property when the school driveways are clogged.  The preliminary plan is still for athletic fields.  There has been a schematic drawn.  This would be 3-4 year major capital project.  She feels that the property should have been part of the school from day one since the new school is coming in under budget and the fields should have been included in the MSBA project.  KR stated that the MSBA would only include property that was owned by the town when the project was begun.  





TS said the CIPC has met and started with the big items and will have meetings every two weeks.  He also said the Long Term Planning committee met last night and every other week.  The Selectboard has asked for funding for the old High School.  They are looking at uses for it.  They are talking about hiring a consultant to study this and report back as to uses.  KAR questioned if the meetings were recorded.  TS said they meet at the Library and was not sure if the capability for recording existed.  KAR said this will tie into the override by looking at all buildings and any upgrades or repairs are needed.
5.  MINUTES:
The minutes of 11/30 was presented for approval.  KR motioned and CB seconded to approve.  The roll call vote was unanimous in favor. 
6.  TOPICS FOR NEXT AGENDA:
KAR listed the departments for the 1/4 meeting.  She mentioned that we will meet every Tuesday going forward and the list of departments for each meeting is posted in the google drive.  Please make sure all departments submit their budgets and narratives by the Thursday prior to their scheduled meeting date.
Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:45 p.m. was made by KR and seconded by BB and the roll call vote in favor was unanimous.  The next scheduled meeting will be on January 4th at 6:30 p.m. remotely due to the pandemic.  

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Pearsall, Recording Clerk
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